

## **RE: Thanks**

1 message

Wilson, Alice (APA) < Alice. Wilson@ky.gov>

Fri, Sep 16, 2016 at 12:12 PM

To: "Tackett, Julian" <jtackett@khsaa.org>, "Collins, Chad" <ccollins@khsaa.org>

Cc: "Royse, James (APA)" <James.Royse@ky.gov>, "Gregory, Sara Beth (APA)" <SaraBeth.Gregory@ky.gov>

Good afternoon,

We have reviewed the information you provided to us regarding ArbiterPay at our August 26<sup>th</sup> meeting. Based on the information provided, as well as discussions with the Commonwealth's state controller Ed Ross and Jeff Jordan with Ohio High School Athletic Association, we do not have any concerns with this moving forward. The ultimate decision on implementing this is a management decision that you and KHSAA will have to make.

Jeff mentioned that OHSAA did presentations for their school districts' auditors (Ohio State Auditor's Office) regarding ArbiterPay, as well school district financial folks – you all may want to consider doing that as well? Perhaps you could discuss this with LaTonya Bell or Steve Lyles with KDE – I know they have an upcoming school district conference coming up soon.

We appreciate you discussing this with us. If anything else comes up that we need to discuss please let us know.

Thank you and good luck!

Alice

Alice S. Wilson, CPA

Assistant Auditor of Public Accounts

Executive Director, Office of Financial Audits

209 St. Clair Street

Frankfort, KY 40601

502-564-5841(office)

502-564-2912 (fax)

Alice.Wilson@ky.gov

The Auditor of Public Accounts ensures that public resources are protected, accurately valued, properly accounted for, and effectively employed to raise the quality of life of Kentuckians.









This e-mail, including any attachments, is private and confidential and contains information intended to be conveyed only to the designated recipient(s). If you are not an intended recipient, please delete this e-mail, including attachments, and notify me by return mail, e-mail or call 502.564.5841. The unauthorized use, dissemination, distribution or reproduction of this e-mail, including attachments, is prohibited and may be unlawful.

From: Tackett, Julian [mailto:jtackett@khsaa.org]

Sent: Friday, August 26, 2016 12:32 PM

To: Wilson, Alice (APA) <Alice.Wilson@ky.gov>; Royse, James (APA) <James.Royse@ky.gov>; Gregory, Sara Beth

(APA) <SaraBeth.Gregory@ky.gov>

**Subject:** Thanks

Thanks to each of you for giving up some of your valuable time today. We believe it will greatly enhance the operations in our schools and will work hand in hand to be sure there are no issues. Thanks again and have a great weekend.

Please let me know if I can be of further assistance.

"Be more concerned with your character than your reputation, because your character is what you really are, while your reputation is merely what others think you are," Coach John Wooden

Julian Tackett, Commissioner Kentucky High School Athletic Association jtackett@khsaa.org 859-299-5472 (phone) 859-293-5999 (fax) Twitter: jtackettkhsaa